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Giles Stevens
DTi

1 Victoria Street

London

SW1H 0ET

30th April 2007

Dear Giles,
Offshore Electricity Transmission – Second Scoping Document 

British Energy welcomes the opportunity to comment on the above scoping document. 
We appreciate that offshore transmission is still in the early stages of development but we have the following comments which we hope will be taken into consideration when the consultation document is produced in July.  Most of our comments relate to the details of the process which we feel need to be known before an informed judgement of the proposed “strawman” can be made.
We welcome the proposed “staged” approach to the connection process.  Due to the complexity of the work and the need to keep costs to a minimum, information needs to be available to ensure that the connections are done as efficiently as possible.
We also believe that if a Generating Company is awarded the tender for OFTO of their own project that there should be ring fencing of the two businesses to ensure there is no unfair advantage over other tenders.
We have several questions relating to the detail of the process which we feel needs to be addressed before a judgement on the proposed issues can be made.
We question whether Ofgem should be involved in the process as it is not in their remit to deal with these issues. In a market which is supposed to be moving to more light touch regulatory measures we are not convinced that Ofgem should be involved in running the process or in making the final decision on the preferred OFTO.  While we are conscious of the need to keep the costs down as they will be passed on the OFTO and ultimately the consumer, it may be that an independent body should be set up for the task.

Also, we feel that decisions cannot be made until we are aware of all the charges relating to connection. It would be helpful if indicative charges could be published so a feel can be had for costs when decisions are being made relating to investments in offshore.  Perhaps a worked example could be produced from the very start to when a windfarm starts generating.
What is the situation if a OFTO does not reach the standards set out by The Authority under the terms of their licence? Will there be some form of compensation if the OFTO does not comply and the generator is unable to export onto the system?
If under some circumstances a generator stops generating before the end of the proposed 25 year contract, what will happen under the price control? How will the OFTO reclaim its costs? We are concerned that some of these costs may be passed onto other users of the transmission system. 

Under the process described in the document there seems little incentive for extra transmission lines to be built with a longer term view that additional capacity may be connected. This should lead to cheaper transmission costs if there is more that one generator and may attract more generation if the infrastructure is already there. This may be something that is worth further thought. 
In the July document we would like to see further clarity on the process for assets connected before the Go Live date for these arrangements. 

We hope that these comments are of some help and if you wish to discuss these matters further please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours Sincerely 

Rachel Lockley

Trading Consultant

British Energy Power and Energy Trading

01452 652972
rachel.lockley@british-energy.com 
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